
New York State Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation 
Division for Historic Preservation, Peebles Island, PO Box 189, Waterford, New York 12188-0189 

(518) 237-8643 • https://parks.ny.gov/shpo 

 
  
KATHY HOCHUL  ERIK KULLESEID 
Governor   Commissioner 
  

  
March 16, 2023 
  
Kirsten Catellier 
38 High Rock Ave, Suite 3 
Saratoga Springs, NY 12866 
  
Re: DEC 
 Shaker Place Storage Facility Construction  
 1 Hill House Rd, Colonie, NY 12205 
 22PR07249 
  
Dear Kirsten Catellier: 

Thank you for continuing to consult with the New York State Historic Preservation Office 
(SHPO).  We have reviewed the submitted materials in accordance with the New York State 
Historic Preservation Act of 1980 (section 14.09 of the New York Parks, Recreation and Historic 
Preservation Law).  These comments are those of the Division for Historic Preservation and 
relate only to Historic/Cultural resources.   

We have reviewed the Planting Plan, dated December 20, 2022, which includes details of the 
landscape and plantings associated with the proposed new DPW facility. As previously noted, 
the proposed project is located within the State and National Register listed Watervliet Shaker 
Historic District.  

Based on this review, it is the opinion of the SHPO that the proposed project will have No 
Adverse Impact to historic and cultural resources.  

 

If you have any questions, you can call or e-mail me at the contact information below. 

Sincerely, 

 
Weston Davey 
Historic Site Restoration Coordinator 
518-268-2164 | Weston.Davey@parks.ny.gov 

mailto:Weston.Davey@parks.ny.gov

